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Greetings Saints of God, 
 
The week before this Newsletter arrives in your mailbox, myself and three Confirmation 
Students will have gone and returned from camp. Our lives will be more full because of  
our camp experience, and our faith will be deepened. This most certainly is true. 
 
I can write these words even before we have gone because I know what outdoor ministry 
can do for and to someone’s heart and soul. Camp ministry alters our very existence in an 
amazing and holy way. I truly believe that Outdoor Ministry walks into what you have 
heard me call, “Thin Places.” Places were, as the Irish say, the separation between heaven 
and earth becomes thin. 
 
I am excited to go, and to see what all God has in store for us at Lutherwood. The theme   
of this summer is, “Wonder,” and what wonder-ful imagery that calls to mind. From Godly 
Play, and the wonder questions (I wonder what Noah felt as the rains started to fall?) to “I 
wonder what we will have for lunch today? Wonder is all around us. 
 
There is one thing I want to mention, or say to you, before I pack my bags, and we head 
down to Lutherwood Camp, and that is: Thank You. It is because of your generosity during 
all kinds of fundraising, and different activities, that we can send kids to Confirmation 
Camp. If you didn’t know it, the church pays for the registration of the campers. This is 
amazing. This is huge. And I wonder if you know all the lives you have changed because  
of your generosity? So let me say it again, “Thank you!” 
 
I mentioned above how Outdoor Ministry, how camp can change lives. You might be     
asking, “How big of a change can happen in a week?” Perhaps it doesn’t happen all over a 
week, but I believe that camp plants a seed that grows and grows. My growing up years had 
been immersed in Outdoor Ministry, and I can say without a shadow of a doubt that it was 
camp that helped set my feet towards hiking into ordained ministry. 
 
Thank you. Yes, I have said it a couple of times, but you need to hear this again:  
Thank you! Your love and dedication to the young adults of our congregation is truly      
inspiring. 
 
        Living in the Amazing Grace of God, 
 
            Pastor John 
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Pastor John’s Report                     June 20th, 2023 
 
Worship: We will be using setting 10 throughout the summer.  Attendance has been steady,  
with new faces being seen on many Sundays.  Thank you to all who take part in leading   
worship - Ushers, Acolytes, Readers, Computer Operators.  If you would like to help, talk to 
myself, or  LaVonne.  She can put you in touch with the right person.  A Worship Committee 
meeting will be held in July, to start planning for the Fall.   
 
Synod Assembly:  Synod Assembly was online this year, and held on May 20th.  
 
Funeral:  We held a service for Dinorah Bauer (Aunt Dee) on June 4th.  It was a beautiful    
service.  Thank you for all the people that helped in putting together the reception afterwards, 
with Susan and Gudrun organizing it all.   
 
Lutherwood:  Pastors and Youth Leaders have been meeting via Zoom to plan Confirmation 
camp which will be next week (June 25 - 29).  We have three young adults attending.  
 
Text Study:  We continue to hold Text Study online, via Zoom.   
 
Lunch with the Baptist:  Pastor John Withum and I have a standing lunch engagement on 
Thursdays at 12:30.  This has been a wonderful support and deepening friendship.   
 
Bible Study: We have been holding Bible Study online, on Wednesdays.  Starting in the fall, 
we will be having two bible studies.  One online, and then an added Bible Study that will be  
held on Tuesdays at 11:00 a.m. at church.   
 
Youth Extravaganza:  As mentioned last month, I was asked to apply to lead a workshop at 
the Youth Extravaganza, in New Orleans in January 2024.  I did, and found out that I was      
accepted.  It will be a 75 minute workshop on Children Sermon prep from beginning to the 
end, working through two different texts.  I also get to do a second workshop… from my hotel 
room.  That is for those who are streaming the event.  I will use continuing education funds to 
pay for the trip.   
 
Advent Devotional: I have started to write a devotional for use during Advent.  The title will 
be, “Grace in the Manager.”   
 
Personal:  Oriah graduated, and my parents were out to visit.  June 18th marks my 7th year 
of sobriety.  Thankful for all of this.   



 
 

Council  Minutes con
nued on following page

Zion Lutheran Council Minutes 
June 20, 2023 

(Draft to be approved at July Meeting) 

Present: Pastor John, Susan Arterberry, Lis Horton, Eileen Wiedrich, Susan Lamb, Gudrun 
Hartfeil, Cheryl Steinhebel, Deb Bartel, Diane Berreth 
Absent: Lorilee Cronn, Jane Arterberry 
 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm 
 

Devotions: Pastor read a reading from the Gospel in Miniature about breathing spaces. 
Space allows for the inspiration of the Holy Spirit to work within us. We all need a little space. 
Some names were duplicated when reporting attendance in last months meeting. The minutes 
were corrected from the May meeting and approved. 
 

Financial Report: Due to faithful giving for January - May, our income of $102,881.94 exceeds 
our year to date expenses of $93,738.85. The concern is the Service budget has spent $10,578 
over budget mainly due to increases in utilities fees and usages. NW Natural has had a 19% 
rate increase since November and PGE a 8.68% rate increase. Water and sewer had a rate 
increase of 3%. All three areas have also seen a large usage increase. Eileen will talk to 
maintenance committee to look at possible toilet leakage throughout the buildings and discuss 
power usage. 
 

Pastor’s Report: Pastor had several individual meetings with newer members about the life of 
Zion. The remainder of the report is in the newsletter. 
 

Old Business: Witness is working on God’s Work, Our Hands for September and will meet 
with Pastor in the near future. 
 

The Emergency Preparedness committee consisting of Bill Heerdt, Lori Fawcett, and Deb Bartel 
met. They will do a presentation for the congregation of preparing a 3 day survival kit for homes 
in case of an emergency. A handout will be prepared to help members make their kits based on 
their personal needs. 
 

Bill Heerdt will do a presentation on Climate Change Simulation on an upcoming Saturday. 
Pastor will set up a date with Bill. 
 

Synod Assembly was held via zoom in May. Lorilee Cronn, Eileen Wiedrich, and Pastor were 
the representatives who attended. The focus was on the theme of Christian Friendships. In 
order to save congregation money, Synod Assemblies will only be held in person every three 
years. 
Pastor will follow up on our edited constitution that was sent to the synod. 
 

New Business: 
A new church directory has been updated with new members phone numbers and addresses. 
Council is exploring the idea of creating a new photo directory in house. Instead of hiring a 
photo company we would ask members with high quality cameras to take the pictures. It was 
decided a committee will be formed to coordinate this project. 
 

Committee Reports: 
 

Worship: Karl is back and making good progress after surgery. The committee will meet in July 
to start Fall planning. 
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 Council minutes con
nued 

             
       Sunday School will take a summer break—  

            Last Sunday, May 28th. 
 

                Classes will resume in September— 
                 Have a great summer!!!! 

Service: The monthly required Egress has been completed inspecting all safety and exit lights. 
Several tables in Kraxberger Hall have been repaired. 
The caulking of the Sunday School building windows facing the courtyard has been completed. 
The courtyard narthex door and the outside door in Pastor’s office have been repaired after a 
report that they were sticking and not closing tight. 
The cabinets in the women’s restroom in Kraxberger Hall have been completed and installed. 
Thanks again to Pam Bloom for this donation. 
 

Learning Committee: The car wash on June 4 raised $600 for the national Youth Gathering 
and Extravaganza. It was noted that money collected throughout the years from youth 
fundraising activities is to support ongoing events in the future as well as current activities. 
 

A bulletin board has been put up in parking lot narthex to display youth pictures and upcoming 
events. 
 

Confirmation camp - Pastor and three youth are attending the last week of June. 
 

Next youth event is July 15. The youth are hosting a Saturday barbecue and games for the 
congregation. A free will offering will be collected for the youth fund. 
 

Witness: Aunt Dee’s service and reception was held on June 4. 
 

To help Gudrun and Susan, a Hospitality committee is now in place to help with the work of 
putting on these receptions. A big thank you to all who have committed to helping with these 
receptions and being the “arms and legs” for Gudrun and Susan! 
 

ZLCW met Saturday, June 17 for a brainstorming session. Seventeen women were in attendance 
and are planning their purpose statement and prepare events and activities. 
 

Other Discussion: Newsletter deadline is Thursday, June 22,2023 
 

Good of the Order: Thanks Eileen for organization of Hospitality committee to assist Susan 
and Gudrun. 
 

Next meeting: Tuesday, July 18, 6:00 pm 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:12 pm and followed with The Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Eileen Wiedrich 
Secretary 



 
 

Readings for the month 
Sunday, July 2, 5th Sunday a�er Pentecost 
Jeremiah 28:5-9; Psalm: 89:1-4, 15-18; Romans 6:12-23; Matthew 10:40-42 

 

Sunday, July 9, 6th Sunday a�er Pentecost 
Zechariah 9:9-12; Psalm: 145:8-14; Romans 7:15-25a; Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30 
 

Sunday, July 16, 7th Sunday a�er Pentecost 
Isaiah 55:10-13; Psalm 65:(1-8) 9-13; Romans 8:1-11; Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23  
 

Sunday, July 23, 8th Sunday a�er Pentecost 
Isaiah 44:6-8; Psalm: 86:11-17; Romans 8:12-25; Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 
 

Sunday, July 30, 9th Sunday a�er Pentecost 

1 Kings 3:5-12; Psalm 119:129-136; Romans 8:26-39; Ma+hew 13:31-33, 44-52 

Dinorah Bauer 
June 8, 1930 — May 15, 2023 

         Dinorah Sira Bauer, age 92, passed away peacefully at her home on May 15, 
         2023 with her children and grandchildren by her side. Dinorah was born  
         June 8, 1930 in Guantanamo, Cuba to Rafael Gonzalez Garcia and Estilita 
         Aminta Benitez Ruiz.  
 
She married a US Marine in 1947 and moved to the United States in 1948. She later became a 
United States citizen and worked numerous jobs throughout her lifetime while also raising four 
children. She received her GED and an Associate Degree when she was 60 years old and alwavs 
believed that it was never too late in life to improve yourself and be happy. 
 
While her children were in school Dinorah worked for the Colton School District. She was well 
known and loved by both students and staff. Dinorah was caring and generous throughout her life 
and was a loving mother, wife and friend to many. She enjoyed helping others and volunteered for 
the Red Cross as an interpreter at migrant labor camps and as a Vista Volunteer and a care provider 
for the elderly. Dinorah always enjoyed being around people and socializing with her family and 
friends. 
 
Dinorah loved to travel, crochet, dance, read and play games. She married Reinhold Bauer of  
Golden Valley, North Dakota in 1994. They lived in North Dakota during the summers and in     
Oregon during winters so that they could spend time with both sides of their family. 
 
Dinorah was predeceased by her sister Ivonne Wood Levering, her brother Florencio Gonzalez   
Benitez, husbands Reinhold Bauer, José Zazueta, and James Hargie Sr. 
 
She is survived by her four children, James Hargie, his wife Lianne Hargie, Dee' Ann Benthin, her 
husband Kerry Benthin, Celia Newton, her husband Bill Newton and Josephine Zazueta and her 
husband Jon Sargent, plus ten grandchildren, six great grandchildren, nieces, nephews and their 
families. She is also survived by Reinhold Bauer's children, Sharon Dailey, Dale Bauer, Delilah 
Guscette, Roy Bauer and many grandchildren and great grandchildren. 
Dinorah will be greatly missed by all who knew and loved her. 
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            Oregon City High School 
 

Dear Zion Lutheran Church,  
 

On behalf of the Oregon City High School and 
the Pioneer Pantry, please accept our apprecia-
tion for your donation.  We will work diligent-
ly to see that your donation helps meet the ac-
ademic and social needs of our students.  Your 
dedication and    commitment to children and 
public education is evident and heartwarming! 
 

Thanks you for your support. 
Stacy Erickson, Interim Principal, OCHS 

Zion Lutheran Church,  
 

We cannot thank you enough for 
all the work, organizing, and help 
with Momma’s service. 
She loved her church and her 
friends! 
 

                  Dinorah Bauer’s Family 

Dear Pastor & Congregation of Zion Lutheran Church,  
  

    It is with humble hearts Cal & I thank you for allowing us to disrupt Marian  
Martenson’s Funeral & them you were kind enough to pray for Cal!  We are 
so grateful to you for understanding, especially when we realize how confus-
ing it must have been when I cried out for help & then he walked out with me 
(& then passed out when he got out to foyer where the medics took over)! We 
remain perplexed about that but I guess that was the way it was supposed to 
be?  He has a condition called Vasovagal Syncope!  The body just shuts down 
so it’ll be interesting going through life with this condition, especially as we 
travel for business, but as Cary Martenson quoted to us Psalm 4:8 - Our lives 
are in His hands! 
 

Again, thank you from the bottom of our hearts.  Cal & Barbara Dean 
 

P.S. Please thank the secretary, LaVonne & the kind women behind us.  I 
think they both called 911!  We are forever grateful!  I was in shock at that 
point thinking Cal died he was so grey.  

Dear members of Zion Lutheran Church - 
 

As green shoots push through the earth and 
warmth returns to the  Pacific Northwest,  
campers and guests of all ages are preparing 
for another season at camp.  Your gift of $525 
plays such a special role this time of  year.   
You are an    integral part of this exciting 
preparation  and growth.    Thank You for 
your generous support! We appreciate all of 
you and your love for camping ministry at  
Lutherwood! 
                  Andrea Scofield,  
                           Executive Director 

Dear Zion Quilters,  
Thank you so much for the  lovely 
lap robe given to me at Easter.  It 
sure keeps my feet warm on chilly 
nights.     I love It! 
 

Zion Lutheran Church Women,  
Thank you for the  beautiful Easter 
Lily.  It is greatly appreciated. 
 

                 Caroline Ritter-Swartz 



 
 

Roof Fund Progress Report 

Wiedrich/Dowen, Schnell Santuary & Balcony Vacuum, dust, clean (as needed) 

Horton, Hartfeil Office & Office Narthex Vacuum, dust clean, garbage (weekly) 

Stevenson, Steinhebel Main Floor Men’s Bathrooms  Clean toilets, mop, sink, garbage (weekly) 

Bill & Judy Heerdt Wuest Fellowship room Vacuum, garbage, straighten up (bi-monthly) 

Phyllis’ Crew Main floor hallway & stairs  Sweep, mop, vacuum mats (bi-monthly) 

Hammonds Kraxberger Hall Vacuum (as needed) 

McFarland’s Downstairs bathrooms (3) Clean toilets, mop, sink, garbage (weekly) 

NEEDED Kraxberger kitchen Sweep & mop floor (monthly) 

Bartelli Downstairs hallway & stairs  Sweep/mop, vacuum mat (bi-monthly) 

Bill & Judy Heerdt Elevator Sweep and dust (as needed) 

Steinhebel, Stevenson Main Floor Women’s Bathroom Clean toilets, mop, sink, garbage (weekly) 

Please consider signing up individually or as a family  
for the 3rd quarter, July - September 2023. 

The 2023 sign up sheet is located in the upper narthex. 

      ADOPT A  SPACE:      3rd Quarter 2023 Workers  

Our roof fund is steadily climbing towards our $100,000.00 goal.  We have raised over half!    
Thanks to everyone who's participated so far.  We'll have more opportunities for folks to participate 
in fun ideas to help us raise the roof - stay tuned!              

Thanks, Deb Bartel.  You can reach me at barteldeb@yahoo.com or 503-522-1601 if you have any 
questions or suggestions for fun ideas. 

Celebrate Summer BBQ 
July 15th, 3:00PM to 6:00PM 

Hosted by Zion Youth & Learning 
Food, fellowship and games 

Free will offering 

   Coffee Hour Hosts 
 
July 2nd:  Hargitt, Heagle 
 
August 6th:  Cindy Thrall - host 
  Brian Keil, Kristen Moore - treats 
 
September 3rd: Mickey Cate, Ginny Myers,  
   Gudrun Hartfeil 
 
October 1st: Patti Anderson, Cheryl Steinhebel 
 
November 5th: Bill & Judy Heerdt 
 
December 3rd: Back Row Crew: Charlene, Lorna,  
   Molly, Mary, Pam  
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A bit of A bit of A bit of A bit of               
Lutheran Humor 

A note from the church secretary:  
 
Our days are happier 
when we give people  
a little bit of our heart 
rather than a piece of 
our mind. 

I have created a coffee           
blend which I am calling,                
Raise the Roof!”                                    
It is $15 a bag, and  $5 of                    
that will go toward the                      

“Raise the Roof”“Raise the Roof”“Raise the Roof”“Raise the Roof”  
Opportunities: 

Note:  Currently our Roof Fund is about $67,000.  
Goal: $100,000!  

Thanks to all who have contributed already! 

RAISE THE ROOF WEDDING 
CHALLENGE is still going!!  
Send the tax deductible donation 
to the church office along with  
your names and wedding date.   
It will be interesting to 
find out who was married  
at Zion throughout  
the years. 

Prayer Requests: Family of Melanie Cronn, Family of Rick Myron, Richard Jennings, Ethel Miles, 
Dee Hanson, Paula Granville, Heidi Stevens, Carol Goodale, Sharon Little, Fern Haugh, Katie 
O’Donnell, Olivia McCallum (6yrs old diagnosed with Leukemia), Cheri Smith, Will & Lily, Carol 
Grombeck, Marie Jennings, Karen Littenberg, Cathy Dawson, Terijean Moles, Ryan Marian 
(premature infant of Terijean), Susi Holecz, George Myers.   
Prayers for Zion’s Homebound Members: Esther Betts, Lavon Edwards, Ethel Miles,  
Donna Ronning, Verna Fuson, Dorothy Krueger, Ellie Woodford, Ron & Dorothy Cole,        
Caroline Ritter-Swartz, Jack Dace. 



 
 

            Reminder: Join us for our weekly gatherings:                            
Sunday worship service is held in the Sanctuary and being 

live streamed on Facebook and Youtube.                                                      
       Topic: Church Service                                          

  Time: 9:50 AM Pacific Time                                  
or Dial by your location   1 253 215 8782 US                                                                           

Meeting ID: 811 2851 1393    Password: 97045 

Pastor John is doing daily studies online at 10AM. 
"10 at 10" with Pastor John. Live on facebook and YouTube, 
Monday through Thursday.  

Bible Study : Pastor John is inviting you to a scheduled  Zoom 
meeting.  Wednesday, 7pm                      
Topic:  following Sunday Gospel Lesson                                      
Join Zoom Meeting   Meeting ID: 817 7889 8995   Passcode: bible  

MAY Offering received               $18,091 
Other Income received                  896 
Total Income                   $18,987 
   
MAY Expenses                     (  16,331) 
(Admin of staff-($12,517) 
Income for MAY                             $   2,656  
 
YEAR TO DATE (Jan-May) Offering       $ 98,449 
Other Income received                  4,433        
Total Income       $102,882 
Year to Date Expenses                        (   93,739) 
 
NET Year to Date Income 1/1/23-5/31/23     $ 9,143        
 
Notes:   
MAY Community Giving = $310 
Year to Date = $2,358 
  
Terri Hammond markterrih@gmail.com  (503)349-9654 – Questions 
 

 Zion Lutheran Church Financial Report at 5/31/2023 

Can you find the hidden Fish?   
Somewhere in this newsletter is the fish symbol.  It 
could be large or small, a   picture or article. See who in 
your family can  locate it first!!   

Have you remembered  
Zion in your Will? 
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At Lutheran World Relief, we envision a future where all people, in every corner of the world 
can live full, dignified lives. 

Founded by Lutherans in the United States at the end of World War II, grounded in Lutheran       
theology and building on decades of    experience, Lutheran World Relief tackles global poverty   
by helping people adapt to the challenges that threaten their livelihoods and well-being. 

We work with people based on need, regardless of race, religion or nationality and we do not    
evangelize. 

We provide aid in emergencies and help families restore their lives. We partner with communities 
to build and grow rural economies. We break the cycle of poverty, so families and communities  
can thrive. 

Our goal is to help people build self‐sufficiency and create new community‐owned approaches to 
problem‐solving that will last long after our projects end. 

Below are the detailed reports of the Spring 2023 Ingathering.  Thank you all for your  incredible 
support and donations.              
                         Rochelle McIntire 

A big thank you to Zion’s quilters: Mickey Cate, Janet Oleson, Diane Berreth, Janet Peschka, 
Phyllis Heagle for there tireless efforts to Lutheran World Relief.   

Zion’s Quilters made 30 quilts which were donated to LWR Spring Ingathering! 



 
 

  Jackson Arterberry 
 
Graduation Celebration 
     June 11, 2023! 

Community Giving Community Giving Community Giving Community Giving ————    July 2023 July 2023 July 2023 July 2023     

      “Project Start Right” 

            School supplies for local kids in need. 

Help local kids in need start the school year off right with new 
school supplies needed.  Supplies needed are listed below.  You can also give 
monies and Zion will assure these dollars are used to purchase supplies for you. 

 

   

 

    Your donations make a difference!             

 Donations can be given throughout the month of July.                                          
                    Make checks payable to Zion, or donate through Tithe.ly.                      
 —————————————————————————————--             
    Community Giving for the remainder of 2023:                       
August—Pioneer Pantry               September—Bloomin’ Boutique     
October—NAMI                  November—Guide Dogs for the Blind    
December—Lutheran Community Services  

Thank you so much 
for all the nice words 
(and quilt). It’s such 
an encouragement. 
 
Oriah Mora-Stevens 
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Zion Lutheran Women met June 17th for the first time in over 2 years. We had a 
wonderful turn out: ate pastry, drank coffee & tea and had a great visit. Then we got 
down to business on how to proceed into the future.  
 
We brainstormed, came up with areas to work on.  
1. Outreach  
2. Education/speakers  
3. Social events  
4. Service projects.  
 
Next meeting will be on Saturday July 22nd , 9:30.  

Patriotic Jello Poke Cake 
 

Indredients: 
 White Cake Mix 
 Blue jello 
 Red jello 
 Water 
 Whipped topping 
 Sprinkles  
 
Bake cake according to box directions.  Bake and cool. 
Prepare jello: combine a 1/2 cup boiling water with blue jello in a bowl.  Stir until 
it is dissolved. Do the same for the red jello. 
 
Using a wooden spoon handle, poke holes in the cake (about 1 1/2 inch apart). 
Carefully spoon jello mixtures into the holes, trying to only pour one color into 
each hole. Alo be sure to spread the colors throughout to create a fun color pattern. 
 
While the jello soaks into the cake, place in the refrigerator for 30 ,minutes.   
 
When ready to serve—frost with whipped topping and sprinkles! 



 
 

On Sunday, Sept. 10, congregations of the ELCA will join together for our 
10th annual day of service. “God’s work. Our hands.” Sunday began in 2013 
in connection with the ELCA’s 25th anniversary and continues to be a day to 
celebrate who we are — one church, freed in Christ to serve and love our 
neighbor.   

Zion Church Directory 
Updated phone directories are available for you to 

take home.  They are located in the entry areas to 

the sanctuary. Should you not get one already 

printed, let LaVonne in the office know and she 

will arrange for you to get one! 

In Memory of  
 

Melanie Cronn 
 

  March 15, 1965 -  
June 12, 2023  
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God’s blessings to our members  

celebra
ng birthdays!  If your birth-

day is not listed or is  

incorrect, please call the office  

at  503-656-4437.  Thanks. 

 

 

 

7/6     Dorothy Cole 

7/7     Bob Hargi  

7/9     Cole Kinney 

7/16   Ma  Frogner 

7/18   Jack Dace 

7/22   Helen Dixon 

           Carter Frogner 

7/30   Karin Nissly 

7/31   Richard Zorr 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7/4     Chris & Morgan Hammond 

7/5     Carl & Ginny Myers 

7/10   Ma  & Amy Frogner 

7/11   Murvel & Bev Stone 

7/13 Tim Hammond & Nathan Stauss 

7/23   Denny & Lis Horton 

7/28   Richard & Marie Jennings 

 

July 

      

2 
 

9 

 

16 

 

23 

 

Ushers Ryan LaGrange 

Jana LaGrange 

 

Ashley George 

Elyjah McFarland 

Eileen Wiedrich 

Pa�i Anderson 

Allen Fawce� 

Dick Keefer 

Richard Pa�erson 

Chuck Krieger 

Cathy Krieger 

Roger Stevenson 

Readers Lori Fawce� Ashley George Rachel Hample Deb Bartel 

Acolytes Daphne Schmit 

 

Presley Berreth * Presley Berreth 

Communion  

Assistants 

Molly Schnell Pam Bloom Denise Wells LaVonne Priester 

Flowers Bob & Nancy Hargi� McFarland Family Susi Holecz Pa�i Anderson 

PowerPoint  

Operator 

Lori Fawce� Cheryl Steinhebel Jeane�e Kmetic Eileen Wiedrich 

Computer  

Streaming 

Lori Fawce� Lis Horton Ashley George 

 

Lorilee Cronn 

Altar Guild Mary Dowen 

Molly Schnell 

Eileen Wiedrich 

Mary Dowen 

Molly Schnell 

Eileen Wiedrich 

Mary Dowen 

Molly Schnell 

Mary Dowen 

Molly Schnell 

Yard Care/ 

Mowing 

Mike McFarland 

Elyjah McFarland 

Logan Schmit Ron Rohde Carston Berreth 

John Wicklund 

 

30 

Jeane�e Kmetic 

Mickey Cate 

Nancy Combs 

Daphne Schmit 

Cheryl Steinhebel 

 

Lorilee Cronn 

Eileen Wiedrich 

Mary Dowen 

Molly Schnell 

John Wicklund 
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Zion Lutheran Church 
720 Jefferson St. 
Oregon City, OR 97045 
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Phone: (503) 656-4437   

Pastor:         Rev. John W. Stevens 

Admin.Assist:    LaVonne Priester 

Minister of Music   Karl Gustafson 

Website:        www.zionlutheranelca.org 

Email        office@zionlutheranelca.org 

 

2023 Zion Church Council 

President:              Susan Arterberry 

Vice President:      Lis Horton 

Secretary:              Eileen Wiedrich 

Worship:              Diane Berreth 

              Deb Bartel 

              Lorilee Cronn 

Witness:              Susan Lamb 

              Lis Horton 

              Diane Berreth 

            Gudrun Har6eil 

            Cheryl Steinhebel 

Service:            Eileen Wiedrich 

Support:            Eileen Wiedrich 

Learning:            Susan Arterberry 

            Lis Horton 

            Jane Arterberry 

 

  

Return Service Requested 
TIME MATERIAL 
July 2023 

2023 Zion Church Staff 

     NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:  Thursday, July 20th 

Zion Lutheran Church Office HoursZion Lutheran Church Office HoursZion Lutheran Church Office HoursZion Lutheran Church Office Hours    
Monday - Thursday, 8:00AM  - 1:00PM 

 
Pastor John available via text, email or leave a message with LaVonne at the church office. 

503-656-4437 


